
Camden Hills Regional High School November 2021 

The first two months into the 2021-22 School Year have gone by in a 
flash.   

192 CHRHS students participated in a regular season of Fall Sports. 
Football, Field Hockey, Soccer, Cross-Country, Golf & Mountain 
Biking all had great seasons. Varsity Boy’s Soccer is heading into the 
Northern Maine Class A Final this week!  

The Fall Musical Monty Python’s Spamalot School Edition will open 
in the Strom Auditorium this Friday night! 40 students are 
performing, 5 students play instruments in the Pit, 10 students are 
the running crew backstage in the production, and many many more  
have helped with the stage production, costumes and makeup. See 
page 12, and get your tickets soon!   

The Transitional Lifeskills classes have enjoyed the beautiful Fall 
weather with garden tours, apple picking and field trips on a lobster 
boat.   

The Hatchery Workshop held its 1st Event - Radical Reuse on 
Saturday, October 23rd! Participants helped build furniture, screen-
printed t-shirts and learned about deconstruction. See page 17 for 
details.  

Members of both the Junior & Senior Classes have signed up for the 
Washington Trips - heading out again after the past 2 years that 
were canceled due to Covid.   

As we are heading into the holiday season – our CHRHS Community 
Fund is planning on distributing meal kits again this year.  This is a 
coordinated effort with the Camden For Community (CFC) and "The 
Worker Bees' (dedicated students who have volunteered to help). 
CFC has also worked diligently under the direction of Kirsten 
Campbell on the re-purposing of a small room for the CHILLS Thrift 
and Food Pantry –opening soon!  
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WINDJAMMER NEWS
November 
Dates: 

Thursday, 11/4 & Friday, 
11/5:  
Parent Teacher 
Conferences  (page 3)

Friday & Saturdays  
11/5 & 11/6, 11/12 & 
11/13 @ 7pm & 
Wednesday 11/10 @ 
6pm:  

”Monty Python’s 
Spamalot the 
School Edition” 
Musical (page 12) 

Thursday, 11/11: 
Veteran’s Day 
No School 

Wednesday, 11/17:  
Early Release @ 
1:55  

Wednesday, 11/24-
Friday, 11/26:      
Thanksgiving Break 
No School

office
Cross-Out

office
Cross-Out

office
Cross-Out
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MESSAGES FROM THE MAIN OFFICE  
Snow Days /Remote Snow Days/Delays: 
Snow Cancellation/Delay Notifications will be 
announced through the following methods only when 
there is an announcement to make:  

1) Automated calls from the School (voice call/email/text)

2) School Facebook pages

3) Village Soup - www.villagesoup.com

4) WCSH-Channel 6

SENIORS! 
Yearbook Photo Deadline is 

November 5th! 
Upload your photograph to the Yearbook page on the 

CHRHS website. Direct Link

(Class of ’22 - Drone Photograph by Sam Brownawell) 

 2

ATTENDANCE

Important Reminder to Parents! 

The Main Office needs to hear from 
you if there is any change with your 
student’s attendance for their classes 
(sick, has an appointment, is going to 
be tardy or needs to be released 
early). Not only do we need know 
who is in the building, but this helps 
with contact tracing, should this 
become necessary. 

Please call 236-7800 or email directly 
to the attendance secretary - 
amy.clevette@fivetowns.net or 
chrhsmain@fivetowns.net. 

        Tiny Art 
         Isabelle Powers’23 

mailto:amy.Clevette@fivetowns.net
mailto:chrhsmain@fivetowns.net
mailto:amy.Clevette@fivetowns.net
mailto:chrhsmain@fivetowns.net
http://www.villagesoup.com
https://images.jostens.com/416224397
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CHRHS Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Thursday, November 4th, 5-7pm and 
Friday, November 5th, 8-12noon and 1-3pm. 
NO SCHOOL ON FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 5TH 

This year conferences will be remote to comply with Covid-19 restrictions. 

Parents/Guardians will have received an email on Friday, October 29 for each of your students that 
contains instructions for conference sign ups and a student specific link to the sign-up page.  
There are a limited number of conference slots available on a first come, first served basis.  

Divorced/separated parents are expected to attend the same meeting in order to allow more 
families to participate. 

Once you have an appointment, use the same link to return to the sign-up page on November 4th 
and you will see a Zoom link for your conference.  

Students are welcome to attend conferences and/or 
they may be able to help you if you have trouble accessing your meeting. 

If you are unable to schedule a remote conference, you may contact teachers directly via email (first 
name.last name@fivetowns.net) to schedule an appointment at a later date. 

Please contact the main office in advance if you have not received the sign-up email or if you 
anticipate issues with remote conferencing. 

NEW CLUB @ CHRHS 

BOARD GAME CLUB 
Meets Tuesdays & Thursdays from 3:30-5pm 

In Mr. Paul’s Room 221 

Games include Bargain Quest, Chess (Lord of the Rings inspired pieces), Descent,

Legends of the Dark, Dominion, Hero Realms, Lords of Waterdeep,  

Settlers or Catan, Thornwatch, Unstable Unicorns and
Munchin Deluxe & Munchkin Cthulu. 

Please see Trevor Paul for more information. 
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November 4th is the Civil Rights Team "Day of Welcome"! 
The 2nd annual Day of Welcome is a reminder for the CHRHS community that we 
are a welcoming community and we strive to increase respectful behavior and 
safety while reducing biased-motivated language and behavior... 
We want all students, staff and visitors to feel safe, welcomed and respected as 
individuals while in our school! 
As part of a state initiative that is over 200 schools strong, the CHRHS Civil Rights 

Team also hopes to educate students about their rights, as well as talking about biases in these 6 areas: race 
and skin color, national origin and ancestry, religion, disabilities, sexual orientation and gender (including 
gender identity and expression). 

The CRT meets every other Tuesday at 3:15 in Room 245A. 
You can also follow us on Instagram @ chillscivilrights 

_____________________________________ 

NOTES FROM THE SCHOOL NURSE 
Janis Hogan RN, Nationally Certified School Nurse 

Janis.hogan@fivetowns.net 
236-7800 ext. 3250

I Need Your HELP! 

This has been a challenging year with Covid.  I’m asking for your help – please keep your children home 
if they are sick.  A “cold” is not “just a cold” until we know it is not Covid or another illness.  Students 
coming to school with any illness may then spread it to others - then they must get a doctor note or 
Covid test!   Our School Plan notes that students with symptoms at school will be sent home.  

Student Flu Vaccination  

The school will not be offering a flu vaccination clinic for students this year.  The flu vaccine is readily 
available at pharmacies and health care provider offices.  Please get your child vaccinated against the flu.   

Covid Vaccination 

Currently, approximately 73% of CHRHS students are fully vaccinated for Covid. Our way out of this 
pandemic is to have a high vaccination rate.  If you have been on the fence about getting your child 
vaccinated and with the advent of the approval for 5-11 year to be vaccinated, it’s important that you 

have accurate information from trusted sources to make your decisions.  Please feel free to contact me 
or your child’s health care provider.  The CDC Covid 19 website has the latest information - https://
www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/index.html 
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mailto:Janis.hogan@fivetowns.net
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HDAIDAN BEAAH ID GD!

CDJAD NDJG FABIAN
DG A HIJDECI NDJ
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Ki/. 2ill be a1ailable fo- pick 0p o-
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T0e.da4 No1embe- стѵ
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2o-ke-Ѷ a..i./an/ p-incipalѶ o- an4 /-0./ed
/eache- in /he .chool b4 F-ida4 No1embe-
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JEDAIE DC CHIAAH IHGIFI &
FDDD EACIGN

Msѵ Campbell has been hard at 2ork creating an inviting space for our ne2
CHILLS THRIFTѺ This free store 2ill be open to all җstaff tooѺҘѶ so stop in and
check it outѵ There 2ill be ne2 shelves installed this 2eek to house foodѶ
h4giene productsѶ and household items all of 2hich are available for 4ouѺ
Big thanks to Msѵ Campbell for all of her hard 2orkѶ and Mrѵ Salomon for
helping rall4 the Hatcher4 troops to make the shelves a realit4 for this
spaceѵ Keep an e4e out for further updates about 2hen the ne2 anne3 2ill
be stocked and openѺ

LHAI CAC NDJ EMEECI IC A BEAA KII?
Ca--o/.
Roll. 
C-anbe--4 Sa0ce
Maca-oni and Chee.e

S/0ffing
Po/a/oe.
B-o2nie Mi3
Hannafo-d Gif/ Ca-d fo- /0-ke4 o- ham
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Ka/ie C-oninѶ a/ ka/ieѵc-oninҽfi1e/o2n.ѵne/
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Transitional Life Skills November News 

This fall our focus has been on getting outside to enjoy our beautiful midcoast area before the cold 
weather sets in. Although, that being said, there is no bad weather, only poor choices in clothing, so we 
aim to get outside year long... 

For our first adventure, we visited Coastal Maine Botanical 
Gardens!  Our class had a plant propagation lesson, a Five 
Senses Garden Experience Tour and a hike to see the giant 
troll sculptures hidden around the beautiful gardens.  
The following week we went on an ocean adventure 
with Captain Alley on F/V Tornado Alley.  Captain Alley gave 

us a a boat tour of the Whitehead Lighthouse and Two Bush Lighthouse,  as well as a lobster trap haul 
demonstration. 

Next, we picked apples at Hope 
Orchards; we learned about different 
varieties of apples, and took our 
bounty back to class to make apple 
tarts and apple sauce. The TLS crew 
also joined Rising Tide for an apple 
cider press demonstration and cider 
samples (Thank you RT!). 
Last week, we hiked Fernald's Neck 
Preserve and had a picnic by Balance 
Rock. 
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Most recently, this October, we joined the 2021 Life Happens Outside Challenge through the DOE. 
"The Teens to Trails" goal is to challenge Maine middle and high schools to foster an appreciation for 
the outdoors and its multitude of wellness benefits. This week-
long challenge took place Saturday, October 23 through Friday, 
October 29 and was designed to get students active and 
connected to the outdoors. The sponsor, Arcadia, provided a 
$1,000 prize to the three Maine middle and high schools with the 
highest amount of outdoor time proportional to their school size 
(at time of publishing the winners were TBD). We hiked/logged 
the PBMC Wellness Trail, Bald Rock Mountain Multiuse Trail (from 
the Lincolnville side), and the Georges Highland Path to Round 
The Mountain Trail and on campus hiking during this challenge. 
In November we will hike the Jones Brook Area Trail beginning 
in the Thomaston Town Forest. All trails we have accessed, so far, 
have been within 25 minutes of school and do not take more 
than 1.5 hours to hike.  To acclimate our bodies for all of this 
hiking, we have been accessing our very own Crockett Trail as 
much as possible. We will plan on as many excursions as our 
academic schedule allows to build our stamina and our 
appreciation for what Maine has to offer.  
A big thanks goes out to our Wave Cafe crew, who keep us well 
fed with brown bag lunches on the longer field trips! 
We are very fortunate to live here in Coastal Maine (where the 
mountains meet the sea!). Enjoy your Thanksgiving break everyone & get outside if you are able! 

~The TLS Crew
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Film students in Design Technology preparing 
a “Live” broadcast. 

Below: Students in Career and Technical Education Exploratory Program building 
wooden mallets and tool boxes. 
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Applied Career Exploration 
Studies students working on a 
silent collaboration activity.
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Visual & Performing Arts Department 
Congratulations to the Visual & Performing Arts Department’s 

Student of the Month of  October 
Audrey Leavitt 

 At Camden Hills, Audrey is a musical leader and team player.  Her dedication and discipline both inside the 
classroom and during after school activities is exemplary.  Audrey is an inspired musician. 
Over the years music has played a substantial role in Audrey’s life. She has developed skills playing multiple 
instruments, such as the flute, french horn, and piano, but her main 
interests lie in vocal performance.  
Her musical journey started in third grade when she was asked to sing 
the National Anthem at a community meeting at her previous school in 
St.George. When Audrey got a positive response from that experience, 
she decided to continue on her musical adventure into high school. She 
has had numerous educators and mentors that have helped her get to 
where she is today, including Richard Walton, Susan Iltis, Beverly 
Pacheco, Kristin O’Neal, Nancy Rowe, and Kim Murphy.  
During her time in high school Audrey has participated in many musical 
events. She has performed the National Anthem for several sports 
events, such as soccer and basketball games. Freshman year she took 
part in Chorale, Concert Band and the school musical Anything Goes. 
By sophomore year, Audrey had discovered that her musical interests lie 
more in the vocal performance aspect of the performing arts. She went 
on to become a member of Chamber Singers, the female a cappella 
group; Fortissima, and the musical Mary Poppins where she played the 
role of the Bird Woman. Junior year was when Audrey really began to grow both musically and personally. She 
made it a personal goal to serve as a musical leader and help others musically. She once again sang in Chamber 
Singers, and was a part of the Spring musical The Theory of Relativity. This year Audrey is continuing her 
musical path by performing in Chamber Singers, Co-leading Fortissima, and leading in the fall musical Monty 
Python’s Spamalot School Edition.  
In addition to all of that Audrey has also participated in District 3 and All State choirs throughout high school. 
She started her district 3 experience in sixth grade and has continued that adventure into high school. Once in 
high school, she was introduced to the All State Festivals and has been engaged in the choir since sophomore 
year.  
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YEARBOOKS 
Senior Picture and Senior Parent Ad Information

Senior Pictures
All Senior yearbook submissions are DUE no later than Friday, November 5th 

Seniors are encouraged to submit a Senior Portrait, a baby picture, and a memory/message for 
inclusion in the yearbook.

Pictures MUST be in jpeg format and be at least 1MB. Lower than this will not work in our 
software.

Submit photos here: https://images.jostens.com/416224397

Senior Memories 
All Senior Memories are DUE no later than Friday, November 5th 

Senior Memories should consist of 250 characters in an 11 pt font. They can be a message 

to friends/family, a favorite memory, a favorite quote – whatever you like as long as it 

follows the policy below*.

Yearbook Recognition Ads (Parent Ads)
Ads are a wonderful way to celebrate a Senior!  Ads are due on Friday, December 3rd!

Ads are available in 4 sizes:

· 1/8th of a page (2 ⅜ x 3 ⅝) for $55    · ¼ of a page (4 ¾ x 3 ⅝) for $110

· ½ a page (7.5 x 4 ⅞) for $220 · Full page for (9 6/8 x 7.5) $340

To order a Yearbook Recognition Ad, please go to): https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/
customer/1067667/Camden-Hills-Regional-High-School/

*Please observe our policy*
Pictures and Memories may NOT reference or include any of the following: dead animals, firearms, 
knives, or weapons of any kind; clothing, banners, etc. that are or are perceived to be gang related; 
direct or implied references to drugs or alcohol; profanity. 
The Navigator Yearbook Staff reserves the right to edit or refuse to submit for print anything it 
determines to be inappropriate, whether written or in a photo.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us at yearbook@fivetowns.net

After high school Audrey plans to go to college to become 
an elementary school teacher with a focus in music. She 
continues singing and performing in local musicals as 
opportunities present themselves. Her hope in the future is to 
encourage young people to engage in musical activities.  
A thought that she would like to share with younger peers is 
“I often say that the music wing is where I can be myself. 
While I know I can be myself anywhere in the school, it is the 
place that makes me feel most comfortable and happy. Many 
would say that I am a shy person, but when I start to sing I 
‘come out of my shell’ and become a whole new person. The 
music program here at CHRHS really is amazing and it’s 
something that is easy to take for granted.”  

Audrey as the Bird Woman in Mary Poppins. 
Photo Credit: Marti Stone Photography 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 December 13th 

Band & Chorus Winter Concert 
& Empty Bowl Supper 

CHRHS December Tradition is back! 
5-7pm: Empty Bowl Supper in the Wave Cafe

7pm: Band & Chorus Concert in the Strom Auditorium 
More information in the December Windjammer Newsletter 
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TICKETS for IN PERSON SHOWS 
Due to social distancing requirements,  

all seats must be reserved. 
Note that our ticket vendor will automatically insert a seat between parties. 

We strongly advise purchasing tickets in advance 
to ensure that your party can sit together. 

Masks are required for all audience members. 

Tickets are available in advance by 
calling 236-7800 x3282,  

emailing StromTickets@gmail.com, 
or clicking on StromTix.com. 

November 5, 6, 12, 13 at 7pm 
In Advance 

Upper Section:  
$15 adults 

$10 students/seniors 

Lower Section:  
$20 adults 

$10 students/seniors 

At the Door 
Upper Section:  

$20 adults 
$10 students/seniors 

Lower Section:  
$25 adults 

$10 students/seniors
November 10 at 6pm 

All Tickets are $5 Upper Section, $10 Lower Section 

TICKETS for LIVE STREAMED SHOW 
November 12 

A live stream of the CHRHS production of Spamalot will be broadcast on 
November 12, 2021 at 7pm 

Tickets are $10 at StromTix.com 



Identity Now
Advanced Art Portfolio, Teacher - Kirsten Campbell   
Students have been in a type of boot-camp, drawing and painting from life, specifically self portraits; working 
towards an Independent Self Portrait which speaks to more than simply 'What They Look Like' - a portrait 
which speaks to 'Who they Are, Now'

Leah Waterman '22

Blind line portrait 


Laura Escamilla-Manrique '22




Nora Finck '22


William Jurek '22




Ella Wirkala '23

Small earth tone portrait on wood 

Caroline Dishop '23

Blind line portrait 
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Annual CHRHS Ski Team Ski Sale
A Great event that supports affordable 

outdoor fun 
Kids have grown a lot in two years. During 
COVID many people have discovered that 
being outdoors is the best way to enjoy 
Winter. What gear is no longer working for 
you or your family? The annual Camden 
Hills Regional High School Ski Team Ski 
Sale at Camden Hills Regional High School 
this November 19th-21st is the place for 
you. This is an excellent opportunity to 
make some money on snow sport 
equipment that is outgrown or no longer 
used, while also getting great deals on 
used and new equipment.  Gear for sale 
includes skis (both nordic and alpine), 
boots, poles, snowboards, skates, helmets, 
skates, winter clothing and more.

To sell your gear pre-register equipment 
online at https://sites.google.com/site/

chrhsskisale.  Then bring items you want to sell to Camden Hills Regional High School on 
Friday, November 19th from 3:30 PM until 8 PM. Unfortunately we don’t have space to store 
items ahead of time. You set the price; the ski team keeps 25% and you get 75%. You can set a 
lower Sunday price for any items that do not sell on Saturday. On Sunday between noon and 
1:30 pm, pick up a check for 75% of what was sold and take home any items that didn’t sell. 
You can watch online what sells by going to the website. If your items don’t sell they must be 
picked up by 1:30pm on Sunday or they will become the property of the CHRHS ski teams.

The sale itself happens at Camden Hills Regional High School on Saturday, November 20th 
from 9 am until 1 pm and Sunday, November 21st from 10 am until 1:00 pm. SideCountry 
Sports,  Ragged Mountain Sports and other vendors will be selling new and used gear at great 
prices. Selection is better on Saturday but there are bargains on Sunday. Sunday prices will be 
available on the website after 5 pm Saturday.  

The annual CHRHS Ski Team Ski Sale is the only one of its kind in the midcoast- you won’t want 

to miss it.  For more information, go to http://sites.google.com/site/chrhsskisale or call 

542-7571. 

½»½¼
CHRHS Ski TeamO AnnQal

Ski Sale x SSap
FNidaU� NoRembeN ¼Ä register items for sale  ¾ � Ãpm¡

SaPQNdaU� NoRembeN ½» sale  Äam � ¼pm¡
SQndaU� NoRembeN ½¼ sale  ¼»am � ¼�¾»pm¡

Camden HillO Regional High School CafePeNia � ½À KeelOon DN� RockpoNP

BQUeNO:
● A gNeaP OelecPion of neS and QOed Alpine and NoNdic OkiO� booPO� poleO� helmePO� oQPeNSeaN

and acceOOoNieO� AlOo� OnoSboaNd� hockeU� OkaPing and oPheN SinPeN eqQipmenP� PaUmenP
can be cNediP� debiP� check oN caOh� VendoNO Sill inclQde� SidecoQnPNU SpoNPO and Ragged
MoQnPain SpoNPO� Hoping foN a cNoOO�coQnPNU Oki RendoN aO Sell�

SelleNO�
● ÂÀÎ of conOignmenP Oale pNoceedO go Po Phe OelleN SiPh ½ÀÎ going Po OQppoNP Phe High

School NoNdic and Alpine pNogNamO�

DNop off UoQN geaN�
● Camden HillO Regional High School � ½À KeelOon DN� on FNidaU� NoRembeN ¼Ä fNom ¾�»»pm

� Ã�»»pm� PNe�NegiOPeN iPemO aP sites.google.com/site/chrhsskisale

UnOold iPemO x paUmenP pickQp�
● SQndaU� NoRembeN ½¼ fNom ¼½�»»pm � ¼�¾»pm

Checks not picked up on Sunday will be available in the main office at CHRHS until Dec. 31
Unsold items not picked up by 1:¾0pm on Sunday, November 1Ã become property of

the CHRHS ski teams.
Donations are welcome!

news for students 
and parents

6M_�/ZIV\�XZW^QLM[�.:--�0MIT\PKIZM�+MZ\QÅKI\M�
Training Opportunities to the mid-coast

Are you:
• at least 17 years of  age, and not currently enrolled in high school?
• authorized to work in the U.S.?
• unemployed (without a job and available to work), or
• underemployed (not currently connected to a full-time job com-

mensurate with your level of  education, skills, or previous wage, 
or is working part-time, seasonally, or short-term)?

If  you answered yes to the above, you qualify to receive free training 
with Five Town Adult Education that will prepare you for entry into 
the following careers:

• Clinical Medical Assistant
• Pharmacy Tech
• Home Health Aide
• Dental Assistant

Email or call us for more information. CHRHS graduates not plan-
ning to attend college in the fall but looking for entry into the health-
KIZM�ÅMTL�IZM�MVKW]ZIOML�\W�IXXTa��

Also continuing is our CNA apprenticeship training collaboration 
with Windward Gardens in Camden and Harbor Hill in Belfast. Get 
paid to learn and be guaranteed a job!

Classes are forming now for all of  the above.

UPCOMING FALL AND WINTER
ENRICHMENT CLASSES 

Spanish, Continuing - Begins 11/8, in person
East Coast Swing 2 - Begins 11/8, in person
Sewing a Dog Vest - Begins 11/8, in person

Calendula Salve & Lip Balm - On 11/9, in person
Coastal Navigation Level 1 - Begins 11/9, remote
Farming with Native Plants - On 11/9, in person

Qigong - Begins 11/10, remote
Tai Chi - Begins 11/10, in person

Long-Distance Hiking - Begins 11/16, in person
Jewelry Forging - Begins 11/30, in person

Sewing with Knit Fabrics - Begins 12/6, in person
Maine Driving Dynamics - Begins 1/18, in person

ONLINE SELF-PACED
Create and Deliver Zoom Courses
Hidden Gems on iPhone & iPad

Take Fabulous Photos of  Flora & Fauna

More classes begin in 
December, January, and February

visit us at 
Å^M\W_V[�UIQVMIL]T\ML�WZO

WORKFORCE CLASSES 

LERN *WWSSMMXQVO�+MZ\QÅKI\M���UW[\�XWX]TIZ�KMZ\QÅKI\M�KTI[[	
7VTQVM��WٺMZML�Y]IZ\MZTa

Standard CPR, First Aid, AED - Begins 11/9, in person
Excel for Those Who Don’t Have a Clue - Begins 11/16, remote

Registered Maine Guide Training - Begins 1/18, Blended

MONTHLY ONLINE WORKFORCE CLASSES 
new sessions available every month, call to sign up

Accounting Fundamentals Series
Quickbooks Online Series
Quickbooks Desktop Series

Creating WordPress Websites

?M�WٺMZ�UIVa�UWZM�_WZSNWZKM���KMZ\QÅKI\M�KTI[[M[��
KPMKS�W]Z�TQ[\�WVTQVM

Driver’s Ed classes are available 
UWV\PTa�J]\�ÅTT�Y]QKSTa��+PMKS�

www.roysdriving.com for schedules.

FREE college and career advising - call 236-7800 opt. 5, 
WZ�MUIQT�IL]T\�ML]KI\QWV(Å^M\W_V[�VM\
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By DANNY SALOMON
Hatchery Coordinator 

The Radical Reuse movement has been steadily 
extending beyond the bounds of The Hatchery 
Workshop, like mycelium. Look around, and you 
may see traces of its presence growing in the land-
scape.

As you drive around campus, notice the emergence 
of outdoor wooden furniture in the courtyard by 
the Science and Humanities wings. This ring of 
handmade seating elements, known as “The 
Learning Circle,” represents the effort of students 
in The Hatchery’s Shop Apprenticeship Program. 

Students Transform “Waste” to Resources 
at The Hatchery Workshop

Inspect the end grain of any component—as we 
have during class—and count the growth rings. 
Each ring denotes a year in the tree’s life. If you do 
this, you’ll discover that the lumber which makes 
up this beautiful furniture collection came from 
trees two- to three-times as old as the students who 
made it. 

Think about this: had we not intercepted it, all this 
perfectly workable lumber—much of which began 
its existence as seedlings in the 1970s and early 
‘80s—was destined for the landfill due to minor 
“imperfections.” Rather than accept this regretta-
ble standard, students gained skills, created func-
tional objects, and acquired a newfound awareness 
of their environment from this undervalued stock-

Science teacher and Windplanners Club advisor, Margo Murphy, hosts a club meeting at the new outdoor “Learning Circle.”



pile. In short, they transformed so-called “waste” 
to knowledge, resources, community assets. 

On Saturday, October 23rd, The Hatchery hosted 
its first event on Radical Reuse, celebrating the 
achievements of these young Apprentices/Ecopre-
neurs, and further interrogated the issue of 
“waste” management in our community and 
culture at large. In the afternoon, students show-
cased their newly acquired skills by running furni-
ture-building and screen-printing workshops, even 
selling furniture and T-shirts they produced them-
selves to friends, relatives, teachers, and commu-
nity members. 

In the evening, our event shifted to a guest lecture 
panel. Two CHRHS parents, Shawn Stockman 
(Green Stewards Alliance, Founder) and Tia 
Anderson (Midcoast Habitat, Director) shared 
their professional expertise: unpacking the good, 
the bad, and the ugly of material flows on a local 
and global scale. The evening ended with a remote 
presentation from Sara Badiali (Reclamation 
Administration, Founder), a very special guest 
from Portland, Oregon, who was instrumental in 
passing the first ordinance of its kind in the world: 
mandating deconstruction, rather than demolition, 
for any homes built before 1940 within city limits.  

Photos from the Radical Reuse event (above)

Left image (from left to right): Deb McIntyre, Laurie Dodge, and Laurie’s grandson playing with The Hatchery’s GIANT jenga 
set, produced with 2x4 cutoffs from furniture projects. 

Right image: Shop Apprentice, Gavin Sivigny (’25), leading a Sliced Bench-building workshop with two attendees.



What does this mean? Rather than demolish these 
buildings—crushing them mercilessly with an 
excavator, spraying them continuously with a fire 
hose to minimally manage hazardous dust emis-
sions, scooping all the mixed-up debris into a 
series of dumpsters, and sending it to the land-
fill—Portland pioneered a bold alternative: requir-
ing its older buildings be carefully dismantled, 
often by hand, saving sometimes upwards of 90% 
of building materials from heading to the landfill. 
These materials then get brought to salvage stores 
(like the Habitat ReStore in Rockport), and are 
re-sold and -purposed by a variety of professionals: 

artists, craftspeople, designers, furniture-makers, 
builders, and even homeowners. Since this unprec-
edented ordinance proved so successful in Port-
land, Oregon, Badiali has assisted other cities 
throughout the country—Denver, Pittsburgh, 
Baltimore, etc.—to begin making a transition from 
demolition to deconstruction practices, as well. 

If Portland, Oregon can do it, why not Midcoast 
cities? Or better yet: if Portland, Oregon can do it, 
why not Portland, Maine?

As a response to this enlightening event, The 

Building raised garden beds with students from the Zenith program—from left to right: Ayden Gray (’24), Eli Rock (’22), 
Emily Sapienza, Jacob Patchen, and Jake Cox (’24)



Hatchery has been even more committed to prac-
ticing Radical Reuse throughout its many fall 
and winter projects. 

Next time you venture over to the Bus Barn, look 
around back at the start of a new garden. Collabo-
rating with Zenith, The Hatchery facilitated a 
raised-bed build exclusively using salvaged 
lumber—some of which was sourced from decon-
structed pallets—and helped preserve the beds by 
using on old Japanese technique, shou sugi ban.

With that same supply of pallet lumber, The 
Hatchery’s Shop Apprentices have been building 
an attractive new shelving system for the student 
food pantry at Camden Thrift. In a similar spirit, 
Ms. Brown’s BIG ART students have been assem-
bling kinetic sculptures at The Hatchery Work-

shop over the past month, imaginatively incorpo-
rating found objects and sundry scraps. 

And, most recently, Principal Carlson asked The 
Hatchery to creatively redesign and repurpose the 
old booths from the cafeteria that have been sitting 
within the colonnade by the front entrance since 
the beginning of the school-year. Get ready for an 
exciting example of student-designed and -built 
adaptive reuse in the coming weeks!

We implore you all join us in the Reuse Revolu-
tion. It’s only just begun!

If you have any comments, questions, or insights 
about deconstruction, radical reuse, or the happen-
ings at The Hatchery—please don’t hesitate to 
reach out: daniel.salomon@fivetowns.net.

Shop Apprentices, Sadie Woodruff (’22) and Soren Beckstrom (’23) screen-printing T-shirts for the Radical Reuse event.



Camden Hills Regional High School November 2021 

CHILLS Winter Sports! 
Jeff Hart, Athletic Director 

First day of Practices for winter sports (with the exception of Skiing):  November 22nd 

First day for Skiing:  November 29th. 

We are working on Covid protocols and will have those ready soon.  Be on the lookout for 
more information regarding sign-ups, coaches, meeting dates, and Covid protocols.  We will 
post that on the Athletics tab of the Camden Hills website. 

Questions?  Contact Mr. Hart – jeff.hart@fivetowns.net 
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½»½¼
CHRHS Ski TeamO AnnQal

Ski Sale x SSap
FNidaU� NoRembeN ¼Ä register items for sale  ¾ � Ãpm¡

SaPQNdaU� NoRembeN ½» sale  Äam � ¼pm¡
SQndaU� NoRembeN ½¼ sale  ¼»am � ¼�¾»pm¡

Camden HillO Regional High School CafePeNia � ½À KeelOon DN� RockpoNP

BQUeNO:
● A gNeaP OelecPion of neS and QOed Alpine and NoNdic OkiO� booPO� poleO� helmePO� oQPeNSeaN

and acceOOoNieO� AlOo� OnoSboaNd� hockeU� OkaPing and oPheN SinPeN eqQipmenP� PaUmenP
can be cNediP� debiP� check oN caOh� VendoNO Sill inclQde�  SidecoQnPNU SpoNPO and Ragged
MoQnPain SpoNPO� Hoping foN a cNoOO�coQnPNU Oki RendoN aO Sell�

SelleNO�
● ÂÀÎ of conOignmenP Oale pNoceedO go Po Phe OelleN SiPh ½ÀÎ going Po OQppoNP Phe High

School NoNdic and Alpine pNogNamO�

DNop off UoQN geaN�
● Camden HillO Regional High School � ½À KeelOon DN� on FNidaU� NoRembeN ¼Ä fNom ¾�»»pm

� Ã�»»pm� PNe�NegiOPeN iPemO aP sites.google.com/site/chrhsskisale

UnOold iPemO x paUmenP pickQp�
● SQndaU� NoRembeN ½¼ fNom ¼½�»»pm � ¼�¾»pm

Checks not picked up on Sunday will be available in the main office at CHRHS until Dec. 31
Unsold items not picked up by 1:¾0pm on Sunday, November 1Ã become property of

the CHRHS ski teams.
Donations are welcome!
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YEARBOOKS 
Senior Picture and Senior Parent Ad Information

Senior Pictures  
All Senior yearbook submissions are DUE no later than Friday, November 5th 

Seniors are encouraged to submit a Senior Portrait, a baby picture, and a memory/message for 
inclusion in the yearbook. 

Pictures MUST be in jpeg format and be at least 1MB. Lower than this will not work in our 
software. 

Submit photos here: https://images.jostens.com/416224397 

Senior Memories 
All Senior Memories are DUE no later than Friday, November 5th 

Senior Memories should consist of 250 characters in an 11 pt font. They can be a message 

to friends/family, a favorite memory, a favorite quote – whatever you like as long as it 

follows the policy below*. 

Yearbook Recognition Ads (Parent Ads)
Ads are a wonderful way to celebrate a Senior!  Ads are due on Friday, December 3rd!

Ads are available in 4 sizes: 

· 1/8th of a page (2 ⅜ x 3 ⅝) for $55    ·       ¼ of a page (4 ¾ x 3 ⅝) for $110

· ½ a page (7.5 x 4 ⅞) for $220 · Full page for (9 6/8 x 7.5) $340

To order a Yearbook Recognition Ad, please go to): https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/
customer/1067667/Camden-Hills-Regional-High-School/ 

*Please observe our policy*
Pictures and Memories may NOT reference or include any of the following: dead animals, firearms, 
knives, or weapons of any kind; clothing, banners, etc. that are or are perceived to be gang related; 
direct or implied references to drugs or alcohol; profanity. 
The Navigator Yearbook Staff reserves the right to edit or refuse to submit for print anything it 
determines to be inappropriate, whether written or in a photo. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us at yearbook@fivetowns.net 



Camden Hills Regional High School November 2021 

 24

Town CSD and MSAD #28 are Hiring! 
Five Town CSD and MSAD #28 are exceptional school districts 
located in a scenic coastal community and provide a highly 
competitive salary and benefits package. As a district, we are 
committed to equity, excellence, the environment, and forward 
thinking.

Current openings available: 

Custodian

Bus Driver

Food Service

And

Substitute Teachers:

Do you have some time on your hands and LOVE working with kids?  We need you!!

We are currently trying to increase the number of substitute teachers on our district 
roster.  We currently have many days when we do not have enough substitutes to 
fill our vacancies.  Please consider applying.  It is one of the most flexible jobs you 
can have working around your schedule.

Please apply for jobs online: http://www.applitrack.com/fivetowns/onlineapp or contact 
the Superintendent’s Office at 207.236.3358 for a paper application. 

Any questions or if you are interested in learning more please contact Debra McIntyre 
at debra.mcintyre@fivetowns.net.
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news for students 
and parents

New Grant provides FREE Healthcare Certificate 
Training Opportunities to the mid-coast

Are you:
•	 at least 17 years of  age, and not currently enrolled in high school?
•	 authorized to work in the U.S.?
•	 unemployed (without a job and available to work), or
•	 underemployed (not currently connected to a full-time job com-

mensurate with your level of  education, skills, or previous wage, 
or is working part-time, seasonally, or short-term)?

If  you answered yes to the above, you qualify to receive free training 
with Five Town Adult Education that will prepare you for entry into 
the following careers:

•	 Clinical Medical Assistant
•	 Pharmacy Tech
•	 Home Health Aide
•	 Dental Assistant

Email or call us for more information. CHRHS graduates not plan-
ning to attend college in the fall but looking for entry into the health-
care field are encouraged to apply. 

Also continuing is our CNA apprenticeship training collaboration 
with Windward Gardens in Camden and Harbor Hill in Belfast. Get 
paid to learn and be guaranteed a job!

Classes are forming now for all of  the above.

UPCOMING FALL AND WINTER
ENRICHMENT CLASSES 

Spanish, Continuing - Begins 11/8, in person
East Coast Swing 2 - Begins 11/8, in person
Sewing a Dog Vest - Begins 11/8, in person

Calendula Salve & Lip Balm - On 11/9, in person
Coastal Navigation Level 1 - Begins 11/9, remote
Farming with Native Plants - On 11/9, in person

Qigong - Begins 11/10, remote
Tai Chi - Begins 11/10, in person

Long-Distance Hiking - Begins 11/16, in person
Jewelry Forging - Begins 11/30, in person

Sewing with Knit Fabrics - Begins 12/6, in person
Maine Driving Dynamics - Begins 1/18, in person

ONLINE SELF-PACED
Create and Deliver Zoom Courses
Hidden Gems on iPhone & iPad

Take Fabulous Photos of  Flora & Fauna

More classes begin in 
December, January, and February

visit us at 
fivetowns.maineadulted.org

WORKFORCE CLASSES 

LERN Bookkeeping Certificate - most popular certificate class!
Online, offered quarterly

Standard CPR, First Aid, AED - Begins 11/9, in person
Excel for Those Who Don’t Have a Clue - Begins 11/16, remote

Registered Maine Guide Training - Begins 1/18, Blended

MONTHLY ONLINE WORKFORCE CLASSES 
new sessions available every month, call to sign up

Accounting Fundamentals Series
Quickbooks Online Series
Quickbooks Desktop Series

Creating WordPress Websites

We offer many more workforce & certificate classes, 
check our list online

Driver’s Ed classes are available 
monthly but fill quickly. Check 

www.roysdriving.com for schedules.

FREE college and career advising - call 236-7800 opt. 5, 
or email adult.education@fivetowns.net

https://fivetowns.maineadulted.org/course/transforming-stress-into-peak-performance/
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/spanish-continuing-11-8-21?search=spanish
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/east-coast-swing-part-22?search=swing
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/sewing-a-dog-vest1?search=sewing
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/calendula-salve-and-lip-balm?search=calendula
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/coastal-navigation-level-level-1?search=coastal
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/farming-with-native-plants1?search=farming
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/qigong-mindful-movement-with-natural-breathing-11-10-21?search=qigong
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/tai-chi-for-beginners-10-movements-11-10-21?search=tai
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/the-lure-of-long-distance-hiking2?search=hiking
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/jewelry-forging-fold-forming-and-more?search=jewelry
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/sewing-with-knit-fabrics1?search=sewing
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/driver-s-education6?search=driving
https://fivetowns.maineadulted.org/course/create-deliver-online-zoom-courses/
https://fivetowns.maineadulted.org/course/hidden-gems-on-your-iphone-ipad/
https://fivetowns.maineadulted.org/course/photos-take-fabulous-photos-of-the-flora-and-fauna-in-your-world/
https://fivetowns.maineadulted.org/
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/bookkeeping-certificate?search=bookkeeping
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/standard-first-aid-cpr-aed3?search=cpr
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/excel-for-those-who-don-t-have-a-clue-11-16-21?search=excel
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/registered-maine-guide-training2?search=cpr
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/accounting-fundamentals-series?search=accounting
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/quick-books-online-series?search=quickbooks
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/quickbooks-2019-series1?search=bookkeeping
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/course/creating-word-press-websites-series?search=wordpress
https://fivetowns.coursestorm.com/category/business-workforce
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